
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

15 June 2017 

 

To:  The Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Housing and Lands  

 

Private Notice Question 

 

I have to inform you that the Honourable Leader of the Opposition, Mr Charles Gaëtan 

Xavier Luc Duval, GCSK, F.C.A., MP, has given notice of the following Private Notice 

Question which he proposes to put to the Honourable Vice-Prime Minister, Minister of 

Housing and Lands at the sitting to be held today, Thursday 15 June 2017 at  11.30 a.m. 
  

To ask the Honourable Vice-Prime Minister, Minister of Housing and Lands – 
 

Whether, in regard to the squatters of Port Louis, Rivière Noire and Grand 

Port, he will state the – 
 

(a) number of families on each site who have – 
 

(i) been regularized in situ; 
 

(ii) been allocated an alternative site, indicating the number thereof 

who have physically moved to the new site;  
 

(iii) neither been regularized in situ nor been allocated an alternative 

site; and 
 

(b) amenities, including water, sewerage, electricity, roads and street 

lighting, which have been installed at each site? 

 

 

 

 

 

       Bibi Safeena Lotun (Mrs) 

    Clerk of the National Assembly  


